
Illinois Homeland Security Advisory Council  
Council of Chairs Meeting 
May 28, 2025, 10:00 a.m. 

Illinois Emergency Management Agency and Office of Homeland Security (IEMA-OHS) 
2200 S. Dirksen Parkway, Springfield, IL 62703 

and 
Will County Emergency Management Agency 

302 North Chicago Street, Joliet, IL 60432 
 

Attendance:  

Unless otherwise indicated, individuals attended in Springfield. 

Ted Berger – IEMA-OHS Acting Director 

Clayton Kuetemeyer – IEMA-OHS Deputy Director of Emergency Management 

Committee Chairs  

Communications:  
 Matt Miller – Illinois Statewide Interoperability Executive Committee 
 
Critical Infrastructure: 
 Mark Doerfler – Illinois Public Works Mutual Aid Network  

 
Cybersecurity: 
 
Emergency Management: 
 Allison Anderson – Will County Emergency Management Agency (attended in Joliet) 
 
Fire Mutual Aid: 
 
Law Enforcement Mutual Aid: 
 Larry Evans – Illinois Law Enforcement Alarm System 
 J.W. Price – Illinois State Police 
 
Prevention:  
 Eric Arnold – Illinois Law Enforcement and Training Standards Board 
 
Public Health: 
 John Ridley – Illinois Association of Public Health Administrators 
 
Urban Area: 
 
Staff/Members: 
Beamer-Pfeifer, Julie – WIU/IEMA-OHS 
Conway, Louise – IEMA-OHS 
Doerfler, Luke – guest of Mark Doerfler 
Evans, Bob – IEMA-OHS 
Hughes, Ashari – IDPH (attended in Joliet) 
Kelly, Brendan – ISP 
Lyons, Bernie – MABAS 
 
 
 

 
McAnelly, Jessica – IDPH 
Moore, Heather – IFSI  
Pool, Doug – ISP 
Perry, Tara – IEMA-OHS 
Reichert, Ashley – STIC 
Strayer, Nichole – IEMA-OHS 
Zepeda, Victor – IEMA-OHS 
 

 



 

Minutes 

 Call to Order 

IEMA-OHS Preparedness and Grants Administration Division Chief Bob Evans welcomed everyone 
attending in Springfield and in Joliet. He introduced IEMA-OHS Acting Director Ted Berger, who started on 
May 15th. 

 Public Comments 

None. 

 State Homeland Security Updates 

 IEMA-OHS Acting Director Berger spoke briefly on his background and history with the IL-HSAC 
(and former ITTF), pointing out that Illinois was one of the first states to build a mechanism, i.e., the 
ITTF, to bring stakeholders together to make decisions regarding the emerging homeland security 
industry. He acknowledged the current uncertainty surrounding federal funding, noting that the 
HSAC framework of partnerships will continue to guide future collaboration. 

 Illinois State Police Director Brendan Kelly also spoke to the current circumstances, saying that in an 
environment of ever-decreasing federal funding, now is the time for the HSAC to find alternative 
ways to sustain the critical missions that ensure the safety of Illinois residents. Given the level of 
institutional knowledge represented on the IL-HSAC, he said he is optimistic that everyone working 
together can solve any challenges the state encounters. 

 Old Business 

 Update on Unmet Needs List Projects – FFY21 HSGP (expires 8/31/25), SFY25 PAR (expires 
6/30/25)  

Evans reported that as funds from these expiring grant programs have been returned, the HSAC has 
been able to fund all of the highest priority projects for which there is still adequate time to complete, 
including drones for ISP SWAT and several ILEAS items. As of the meeting date, no unallocated 
funds are currently available. Evans thanked everyone for their organizations’ efforts to ensure all 
funds are spent. 

 New Business 

 Budget Timeline Updates  

o FFY25 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) – Notice of Funding Opportunity has not 
been released. It is assumed that the funding amount will be the same as FFY24. Evans 
reported that the total of initial SHSP project submissions was $4.8 million over the predicted 
allocation; now, with revisions, it is down to $672 under budget (see attachment). Evans said 
the turnaround time to submit applications could be very brief this year. 

o SFY26 Preparedness and Response (PAR) Grant Program project submissions – the SFY 26 
request is for $10 million; by the next Council of Chairs meeting, the final allocation will be 
known.  

Committee chairs/representatives provided brief descriptions of their proposed PAR projects 
(see attachment). 

Evans explained that once the final PAR amount in the budget implementation bill is 
released, revisions will be made to the requested amounts to bring the total in line with the 
allocation. He pointed out that some items are scalable and can be adjusted accordingly on 
the PAR list. In addition, items removed from the PAR project list can potentially be moved 
to the Unmet Needs list, where historically there is a good chance they will be funded. 

 HSGP extensions – IEMA-OHS will look to extend FFY23 HSGP to 8/31/27 and FFY24 HSGP to 
8/31/28. Evans will keep the Council of Chairs updated on these requests to FEMA.   



 

 Other Business 

 Upcoming Meetings  

o Council of Chairs Meeting – June 25, 2025, 10 a.m. 
o Full IL-HSAC Meeting – July 23, 2025, 10 a.m. 

 Closing remarks – Acting Director Berger explained that as he transitions into his new role and as 
signature authority issues are being determined, there will be a 1-2 week pause on some signature 
matters relative to the role of IEMA-OHS as the State Administrative Agency. He asked that he be 
kept apprised of the execution deadlines of items pending approval to ensure timely action. 

Berger thanked everyone for their flexibility during these uncertain times regarding federal grant 
opportunities and stressed that because the group is made up of dynamic leaders who are industry 
professionals, he is confident challenges will be met head on together.  

 Adjournment 



 

 



 

 


